BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS

ENGAGED

MASON-SIMARD - Terry and Noella Mason of Huntingdon are pleased to announce the engage-ment of their daughter Karen to Michael son of Luc and Mary Simard of Hemmingford. A fall wedding

McCAIG-DERWAY - Mr. and Mrs. James McCaig are happy to announce the engagement of their daughter, Debra, to Thomas Derway, of Las Vegas, Nevada, son of Mr. and Mrs. Clifford Derway of South Glen's Falls, New York. No wedding date has

BORN

OVANS - Kenny, Cindy and Logan are thrilled to announce the safe arrival of Coltin Kenneth, weighing 8 lbs. 11 ounces born on January 18, 2000 at the Anna Laberge.

WEIPPERT - Carol McMullan and Todd Weippert are proud to announce the arrival of Tyler Graham weighing 7 lbs. 2 ounces on January 19, 2000. Proud grandparents are Shirley McMullan and Sharon and Nelson Weippert. Great grandmother is Guinevere Inkpen.

DIED

BASKIN, Pearl - Passed away peacefully at the Barrie Memorial Hospital on January 20, 2000 at the age of 86. She will be sadly missed by her brother Percy, Irvin and Christina Baskin, family, cousins, and friends. Memorial service will be at a later date. In lieu of flowers donations to the Kidney or Heart Fund Associations would be appreciated. Arrangements entrusted to Kelly Funeral Home (Div. Gilles Serre Inc.)

CURRIE, Walter G. - At the Montreal General Hospital on January 11, 2000, aged 79 years. Beloved husband of Barbara Brocklehurst, dear father of Robert (Myra), James (Toa), Pamela (John), cherished grandfather of Andrew, Katie, and Robert. Also survived by his brother Stanley and Robert. many nieces and nephews. The service was held on Sunday, January 16, 2000 in the Rockburn Presbyterian Church. Donations to the Rockburn Presbyterian Memorial Fund or the Barrie Memorial Women's Auxiliary would be appreciated. Arrangoments were entrusted to J.M. Sharpe, Franklin Centre.

PAUL, Florence May Ovans - At the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown on January 17, 2000 passed away Mrs. Florence May Ovans Paul aged 73 years. Beloved wife of the late Archibald Paul and dear mother of Norman, Elizabeth (Willie Galipeau), and Catherine (Thomas Anderson). Survived by her 2 grandchildren Christopher and Amanda, her 3 brothers and 4 sisters. Prodeceased by her sister Beryl. Visiting hours were held Thursday, January 20 and Friday, January 21. Funeral service was held Friday, January 21 in St-Andrew's Presbyterian Church at 11 a.m. Burial at the Huntingdon Protestant Cemetery. In lieu of Ilowers donations to the Presbyterian Church or to The Multiple Sclerosis Society would be appreciated by the family. Arrangements entrusted to Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils.

VAINCOURT, Gordon - At the Valleyfield Hospital January 24, 2000 beloved husband of the late Evelyn Gloria Valliancourt, dear father of David and Kenneth. Sadly missed by many family and friends. Visition Wednesday from 12:30. The funeral will be held Wednesday at 2 p.m. in the J.M. Sharpe Funeral Home Chapel, Franklin Centre. Interment Christ Church Cemetery.

WHITEHEAD, Ann (nee Murray) - Suddenly on January 21, 2000 aged 69 years, at the Montreal General Hospital. Very best friend and beloved wife of Dr. John Whitehead. Loving mother of Jane and John Davidson, Michael and Myrna, David and Allsa, Devoted Granny of Mark, Greg, Tyler, Ross, Alexander, Olivia and Nicholas. Also survived by her sister Heather MacKinnon and brother Dr. G.M. Douglas-Murray. Funeral service was held on Tuesday, Jan. 25 at the St. James Anglican Church, Ormstown. In lieu of flowers donations to the Barrie Memorial Hospital Foundation, 28 Gale St., Memorial Hospital Foundation, 28 Gale St., Ormstown, Qc. J0S 1K0 would be appreciated. Arrangements entrusted to McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown.

DIED

WHYTE, Ronald - Peacefully at his home on January 21, 2000, aged 70 years. Beloved brother of Elliot (Shirley), Charles (Marion) and Arnold all of St-Bernard-de-Lacolle and Mabel Cahill (John) of Chatcauguay. Predeceased by his sisters Marjorie and Joyce, Also survived by many nieces and nephews. Visitation at Sharpe Funeral Home in nephews. Visitation at Sharpe Funeral Home in Hemmingford on Wednesday, January 26 from 7-9 p.m. Services in the chapel on Thursday, January 27 at 2 p.m.

IN MEMORIAM

GRAHAM, Lyell J. In loving memory of a dear husband, father and grandfather, who passed away on January 30, 1998. In a quiet country graveyard, Two busy hands are still, The one who did so much for others, is resting at God's will.

"Sadly missed along life's way" Beryl, Darel & Dawn, Cyril & Judy, John & Shirley, Lyndon & Doreen, Brian & Val, as well as by the grandchildren

TOLHURST, Nellie - In loving memory of a dear Mother, Grandmother and Great-grandmother who passed away on January 26, 1988. Memories are blessings to cherish forever Always remembered with love

Her family

VAN BERGEN, Henry - In loving memory of a dear husband, father and Opa who passed away four years ago on January 30, 1996.
We cannot have the old days back When we were all together But secret tears and loving thoughts Will be with us forever.

Lovingly remembered by Tiny, Diane, Shjaal, Grace, Joane, Francis and families

CARD OF THANKS

Thanks to my family, friends, co-workers, and members of the Ormstown Fire Department for the won derful birthday and retirement (from the STCUM Montreal) party held at the Legion Hall in Ormstown on January 15, 2000. The party was a great success, was much appreciated and will always be remembered.

James Barrington

The family of the late Ross Walklate would like to express their sincere thanks to the friends, neighbors and family who remembered Ross with a blessing and gathering at his home on Thursday, January 6, 2000. Special thanks to those who brought food and other donations. Also thanks to the Ambulance crew of Hemmingford for their efforts and Emergency Department of the Barrie Memorial Hospital. Please consider this a personal thank-you from thank-you from

Josee, William and family

The family of the late Walter G. Currie wish to extend sincere appreciation and thanks for the tremendous support and the outpouring of sympathy and concern we have received. The many acts of kindness and demonstration of community togetherness has been a great comfort. It will always be remembered. Sincere appreciation is also extended to the doctors gurses and staff of the also extended to the doctors, nurses and staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital and Montreal General Hospital cardiac intensive care unit for their wonderful care and support.

Carol McMullan and Todd Weippert would like to thank all their friends and family members for their overwhelming generosity and support at the time of Tyler's birth.

The family of Helen Myatt would like to thank our friends and neighbours for their condolences, cards and donations following our loss. Special thanks to Donna Stevens and her special staff for the excellent care for our mother, as well as the second floor staff at the Huntingdon Hospital. Thank-you ladies of St-Andrew's for the excellent lunch. Deep appreciation to Kate lorden for her compassionate and ciation to Kate Jordan for her compassionate and moving memorial service. We will remember you all fondly.

Jean, Stanley, Donald and families